
SCC Meeting March 19th 4:30 

 

Parents in attendance: Whitney Fenech (1st year) Jessica Wright (1st year) 

Michelle Whitchurch (2nd year) Melissa Jensen (2nd year) 

Last meeting minutes: Motion to approve by Michelle Whitchurch, 2nd Jessica Wright 

 

Report on Safe Walking Route Meeting with UDOT, WJC, and the district: 

• Walking Bridge has been bid and won by Dry Creek Construction. 

• Community would like to set up a meeting with Dry Creek to give input throughout process. 

• Construction on 1300 west is a mess. There are significant visibility problems on both sides of the street. 

• Hazardous crosswalk conditions for kids. 

• Committee is concerned about our safe route continuing to include 1300 W. Wants to talk about other 

options during long term construction.  

 

Parent Teach Conferences Review Zoom Meetings 

• Would consider zoom meeting a huge success and well attended. 

• Keeping traditional in person meetings on both days. 

• Loved receiving field trip permission slips from teachers at PTC. 

• Committee discussed art show being moved central in the gym. Idea rejected due to damage control 

being an issue. 

 

Land Trust Plan and Data Review (PLC’s) 

• 65k which goes toward Alina Anderson Salary.  

• Alina fosters passion within students for the arts 

• Alina allows teachers to have planning time has knowledge of instructional standards 

• Average reading is 75+ % of growth 

• Teachers are collaborations and it shows 

• Motion to approve plan by Michelle Whitchurch, 2nd Whitney Fenech 

 

TSSA Plan (Literacy and instructional Focus) 

• Allotted 100k for reading instructional coach. 

• Full time coach- Annie Otley 

• Annie coaches’ teachers in best reading practices and runs reading interventions 

• Has been instrumental in getting students reading on level with peers 

 



Title 1 Plan (Literacy, Math growth, ESL Class sizes, Individual Learning Plans for students, Full time support 

for students) 

• Almost 500k which we are using toward lowering class sizes and rotation teachers. 

• 6 ½ people are paid with Title 1 money 

• Average across Utah is 28, Heartland average is 19 per class. 

• Title 1 has helped enable Heartland to have specialized teachers in P.E. and STEM. 

• Heartland has a family resource Spanish speaking assistant, Julia Gomez 

• Julia is the only full time family coordinator in the district. 

• Julia helps support and connect families with housing needs. 

• She is bi-lingual and supports 145 families monthly and 80 families on a weekly basis  

 

White Ribbon Week 

• Discussed internet safety 

• Concerns lie with the topics children are bringing home. 

• Suggestions were made for structured recess, education classes for parents. 

 

Future Agenda: 

• Decisions regarding white ribbon week 

• Cellphone policy 

 


